

YASC MINUTES

Date: 8/09/2026

Open with Serenity Prayer @ 9:30am

Traditions – Shelby

12 Concepts – Jennifer

Service Prayer – Vincent

Just for Today – Jess

Approval/Disapproval of last month's minutes- Minutes **Not Approved** Roll Call and GSR Reports

	Group Name	Rep.	Avg	New	Lit.	Donation	Reports	Group officers Secretary, Treasurer, GSR, Alt. GSR
1	707 Freedom Group of NA	Karen (GSR)	7-8	0	\$0.00	\$15.00	Looking to host a picnic and speaker event on November 14. Members are encouraged to come out and check out the area. More details will be provided as they become available.	S=Adam T=John S, GSR=Karen S., Alt=Adam
2	A Boy and His Dog	Dave (REP)	19	0	\$0.00	\$120.00	The home group is asking for members who are available to attend Area and represent the group.	S=Joe W., T=Dave M., GSR=Bobby L., Alt=Open
3	A New Light	Dave (REP)	27	0	\$45.20	\$40.00	The home group is in need of additional home group members.	S=Dave M, T=Ray P, GSR=Open, Alt=Open
4	Biscuits & Gravy	Jay (GSR)	60	2	\$6.00	\$60.00		S=Kevin, T=Debbie, GSR=Jay, Alt=Open
5	Candlelight	Aleena (Alt)	21	2	\$17.00	\$0.00	The home group could use additional support from members.	S=Open , T=Aleena, GSR=Bailey G., Alt=Aleena
6	Girls Gone Clean	Shelby (GSR)	23	10	\$65.80	\$60.00		S=Cassie, T=Bree, GSR=Shelby C., Alt=Open
7	Gratitude Too	Sean-Michael (GSR)	55	10	\$14.70	\$0.00		S=Jess R, T= Jessi, GSR=Sean-Michael, Alt=Open
8	Instant Gratification	Aubrey (GSR)	9	1	\$4.90	\$0.00	Aubrey will be taking over as GSR, with Jesse serving as Alternate GSR. The group welcomes newcomers, and the meeting is doing well.	S=Caprice G., T=Sean-Michael H., GSR=Aubrey Q., Alt=Jesse
9	Lit on Saturday Night	Annette (REP)	40	0	\$69.40	\$0.00	Rent is increasing to \$25 per week, so the group is considering holding a fundraiser to help cover the additional cost.	S=Terri C., T=Annette, GSR=Joe, Alt=Emily
10	The Little White Book	John (GSR)	0	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	The group is in need of more participation. The representative reported being the only person in attendance last week. The meeting time is being moved to 5:45 PM at the library. The group will also be donating one or two Basic Texts.	John holds all positions
11	Living Proof	Jacob (GSR)	40	11	\$18.90	\$0.00	The group would appreciate support from members with longer clean time who are available to attend the meeting.	S=Carlos C., T=Aleena L., GSR=Jacob O., Alt=Open
12	Looner Nooner	Trent (GSR)	26	9	\$161.60	\$34.40	Attendance has increased!	S=John G., T=Mallory W., GSR=Trent C., Alt=Open
13	Lost & found	Vincent (GSR)	32	7	\$29.80	\$0.00		S=Stephanie, T=Open , GSR=Vincent M, Alt=Mike
14	No Matter What	Chuck (GSR)	13	0	\$0.00	\$38.00	The group is in need of additional home group members.	S=Chuck, T=Jessica, GSR=Chuck, Alt=Open
15	Recovery Girl Gang	Cassidy (GSR)	11	2	\$12.50	\$20.00		S=Bre, T=Gabby, GSR=Cassidy, Alt=Veronica
16	We can and we will	Susie (REP)	5-10	1	\$0.00	\$25.00		S=Tommy, T=Chris, GSR=Janet, Alt=Open
17	We Do Recover	Paul (GSR)	31	3	\$3.50	\$82.00		S=Open , T=Paul M., GSR=Paul M., Alt=Open

Note: 13_ of 17_ GSRs are present. Quorum was /-was not established

YASC MINUTES

Officer Reports:

Chair – Kevin:

Absent today.

Vice Chair – Annette:

Don't have anything to add today as Vice Chair

Treasurer – Jessica C.:

Starting Balance: \$3,909.24, **Income:** \$969.20, **Expenses:** \$20.00, **Ending:** \$4,858.44, **H&I:** \$ - (\$400 monthly budget), **PR:** \$- (\$225 left of We Do Recover budget)

Vice Treasurer – OPEN – Please announce at your meetings!

Secretary – Jess R:

Please make sure I receive your GSR reports, subcommittee reports, and any motions that are submitted today. And thank you for letting me be of service.

RCM1 – Mo:

Good morning Yavapai area service committee.

At the World Service conference it was approved to workshop gender neutral language in our literature.

There was some changes proposed and who's an addict reading as follows: very simply an addict is a person whose life is controlled by drugs.

The next proposal is and what is the narcotics anonymous program it follows: NA is a nonprofit fellowship or Society of people for human drugs that become a major problem.

The other change in this reading, anyone may join us regardless of age, race, gender, sexual identity, creed, religion or lack of religion.

In the reading why are we here- the proposed change is as follows: we place their use ahead of the welfare of our families and loved ones.

If you would like to provide input on these changes please use the online form posted at na.org/survey. They are asking for input up until the **end of October 2026**.

Questions to consider

1. do you object to any of these four changes yes or no
2. why or why not
3. is there anything you believe should be worded differently? Did we miss anything? Yes or no
4. if yes explain.

Region is planning the regional fall GSR assembly for **October 10th, 2026**. This will be in the CAN area it will be confirmed after their August meeting. If the can area cannot commit to hosting region will speak to Yavapai area as this assembly is scheduled to be in the northern part of the state per guidelines more will be revealed. **Region is asking that we do not schedule any other events on October 10th 2026.**

The recently approved revision to I.P.21 Staying Clean in Isolation is now available at NA.ORG as well as the revision to H&I Basics. There are also opportunities for any member to be part of a new focus group for the upcoming projects that NAWS hopes to take on during this conference cycle. You can find the Focus Group sign-up sheet and NA.ORG by going to the World Service Section and then clicking on the projects and surveys section.

YASC MINUTES

ARSC Treasurer Report 07/11/26

- \$ 34,901.70 Beginning Balance 5/16/26
- \$ 24,694.05 Balance
- \$ 24,694.05 Bank Balance
- \$ 24,092.48 Available Balance
- Deposits
- Date Amount Memo
- Total Deposits \$2,125.29
- Date Expenditure Amount Memo Check # Check Request
- Total Expenditures \$12,332.94
- Outstanding Items
- Total Outstanding 601.57
- ()
- ()
- ()
- ()
- \$2,125.29 Deposits
- \$12,332.94 Expenses
- \$- Variance
- 601.57 O/S Items (Left over from Donation)
- 5/26/26 \$96.95 Square
- 5/26/2026 \$24.20 Square
- 6/22/2026 \$704.48 \$114 (Saturday Morning NA) + \$529.23 (WSC Less Money Adv) + \$61.25 (Saturday Morning NA)
- 6/22/2026 \$1,049.66 Cash Deposit from FONA event
- 7/6/2026 \$250.00 YASC Donation
- 5/21/2026 USPS \$425.00 PO Box (1 year) Debit Card
- 5/26/2026 Marc Rainsville \$49.00 MP3 Music Player 3216 Email (12/24/25) 5/26/2026 Ryan Mahan \$175.66 Future of NA Flyers 3220 Email (5/16/26) 6/3/2026 Public Storage \$277.83 Storage Rent DC
- 6/4/2026 Tim Broderick \$89.83 U-Haul 3217 Email (5/16/26)
- 6/5/2026 Nichole Christie \$67.69 Stamps / Printer Ink 3224 Email (5/30/26) 6/11/2026 NA World Services \$10,000.00 AZ Region 3222
- 6/11/2026 NA World Services \$408.23 NPS-0060923 3223 Email (6/10/26) 6/16/2026 Adobe \$26.17 Subscription DC
- 6/18/2026 Patricia Thornton \$35.70 Guiding Principles 3225 Email (5/30/26) 6/23/26 Salvation Army \$100.00 U-Haul 3218 Email (5/16/26)
- 6/23/26 Timothy Simmons \$400.00 Food for Future of NA Event 3219 Email (5/16/26)

Regional H&I Subcommittee Chairperson Report 07/19/2026 The Regional H&I committee has implemented the recommendations of our Sponsorship Behind the Walls workgroup. These implementations involve the ability for our sponsors to do step work through the tablet system. This is not a requirement for sponsors but is permitted as an alternative way to work steps with our incarcerated sponsees. The mail system for the state of Arizona Dept of corrections has a lot of flaws and our letters and literature often get lost in the void of that system. We are tracking our operational procedures in a separate document. We thank this body for allowing us to move on this without having to go through constant guideline changes. I spoke to the chaplain at Perryville and he told me that their system is moving away from paper documents to limit the risk of contraband entering the facility. We continue to meet monthly. Our attendance at those interim meetings is less than half the areas typically. We discussed going back to bi-monthly but those in attendance say the monthly schedule is valuable to them. The consensus was to stick with monthly.

YASC MINUTES

The “Future of NA” fellowship development and Unity Day held in Casa Grande, Az 6/20/26 was a huge success. There were approximately 130 members in attendance from most every ASC within the AZ Region. There were 10 speakers from numerous AZ ASCs who spoke for 15 to 20 minutes each. There was \$1049.66 collected at the event from 7th traditions, raffles and auctions. June 23, 2026 \$1049.66 Expenses for the event: Venue Rental: \$100 Food: \$442.34. Total Surplus: \$507.32. Thank you to everyone who made this event a success before, during, and after! Members are looking forward to doing the event again next year. The three ASCs that have been considered and have expressed interest or Yavapai, Western, Arizona, and CAN.

2026-2028 REGIONAL CONTACT LIST

- Chairperson: Charlotte C.
- Vice-Chairperson: Laura B.
- Secretary: Laura S.
- Treasurer: Jason L.
- Vice-Treasurer: Vacant
- Regional Delegate: Ryan M.
- Regional Delegate Alt.: Bodhi A.
- Regional Delegate in Training: Wesley Z.
- Hospitals & Institutions Chair: Cassandra T.
- Literature Review Chair: Vacant
- Public Relations Chair: Vacant
- Guidelines Review Chair: Steven S.
- ARCNA Chairperson: Mathew M.
- ARCNA Treasurer: Matt P.
- History
- Workgroup IT: Ken F.

In Loving Service,
Moina B RCM1

Conversation Regarding the GSR Fall Assembly

Annette: Regarding the GSR Fall Assembly, how many people have been to one before?

Not many members raised their hands.

Annette: Would someone who has been to one talk about what it is like?

Trent: The GSR Assembly is a really good opportunity to connect with other GSRs and learn what other groups are doing. You can get ideas about improving attendance and welcoming newcomers. There is a lot to learn there.

The people who put on these events bring information from other events and share ideas about what works. We do not know everything about what it means to carry the message, and other groups can teach us a lot about how to function better as home groups.

The camaraderie is amazing. Sometimes GSRs can feel like they are out there floating in the wind, but at the assembly you get connected with other people doing the same service work. There is usually good food too. It will be cool to have it in the CAN Area. We can show up for them and offer them better support.

Discussion: It is not yet known what will need to happen if CAN is unable to host the assembly. Starting Point Church was discussed as a possible location and appears to have enough space.

Trent: They are pretty reasonable.

Mo: There is a lot of money being paid to the cleaning guy.

Sean-Michael: I will follow up with the church and see if the price can be negotiated for using the facility for events.

Discussion: The Area will still need to wait and see whether Yavapai will be asked to host the assembly.

RCM2 – **OPEN – Please announce at meetings (would be learning under Mo!!)**

No report.

YASC MINUTES

Literature – Carlos: Sales: \$475.10/ H&I purchase on budget: \$
/ PR on Budget: \$
Order #1068591 for \$509.59 placed on 7/28/2026 was received in full.

Subcommittee Reports

ACTIVITIES CHAIR: **OPEN – Please announce at your meetings!**

The Area would really like to do more activities together and would love to have someone step into this service position.

Campout Update

The Campout Committee met and finalized the agenda and flyers. Flyers are now available, and members are encouraged to register in advance. Registration is currently open on the website.

The campout will include a T-shirt bleaching station, where attendees can make their own shirts.

The committee reviewed the meal budgets and approved them.

Home groups are being asked to donate themed raffle baskets filled with fun items. Ideas included:

- NA-related items
- Coffee-related items
- Car-washing supplies
- Other creative themes

The committee will also put together an NA Survival Kit to raffle.

There will also be a 50/50 raffle.

Members are encouraged to bring cash to the event. Because the campout is being held in the woods, cell phone service may be limited or unavailable.

Next Campout Meeting

The next Campout Committee meeting will be held **Sunday, August 30, 2026, at 1:00 PM.**

Meeting information, including the Zoom information, will be available on the website.

H&I CHAIR: Mark:

- **H&I** needs support
- Need panel members for Juvi
- We had to drop a few panels due to lack of participation.
- Thanks for letting me serve, Mark (YASC H&I Chair)

Dave: We are no longer going into Detox on Fridays. Some of our members did not want to continue with Detox because attendance was low and people were often already out of the facility. The Friday commitment was moved to **Chapter 5**, where there were 24 people in attendance. The decision to move the commitment worked out well, so Chapter 5 will be the Friday commitment moving forward.

Aleena: Is it just men in the facility?

Dave: Yes. Please make sure to follow the dress code.

H&I VICE CHAIR: Bailey:

No report

PR – Guy

Absent.

YASC MINUTES

Trent: We need to have a PR Committee meeting in the near future. We also need to replenish our supply of materials. There is a facility in Camp Verde that needs materials, and I do not like having service commitments come my way without me knowing about them ahead of time. Surprise commitments are not fun.

We also need to figure out who is going to keep the PR materials and who will be responsible for distributing them throughout the Area.

MERCHANDISE CHAIR: **OPEN – Please announce at your meetings!**

No report.

OUTREACH: Susie:

- Outreach went to Wickenburg on 7-2-26.
- Outreach went to We Do Recovery on 7-10-26.
- We had to cancel our trip to Jerome meeting.

Upcoming we will be going to:

- Chino “We Can & We Will” — Aug. 12th, 7 PM, Wed.
- Instant Gratification — Aug. 16th, 8 AM, Sun.
- Little White Book — Sept. 10th, 5:45 PM, Thurs.
- Recovery Girl Gang — Sept. 24th, 6:30 PM, Thurs.

We need greater participation. Outreach is struggling.

Sub-Committee meeting: 10-10-12 and Noon at Red Robin

Susie: It has mainly been Vicki and me participating in Outreach, and we could really use more participation from other members. I recently started working again. Since I am working nights, it has been difficult to schedule a lot of outreach. We will see how things unfold, and I am doing my best to continue making it work. I would really like to build Outreach back up again so we can show more support to the meetings throughout the Area.

NACONA: Mo:

Mo: Registrations are still low for both the convention and the campout, which are coming up in about two weeks. We still have **134 room nights** that need to be booked for NACONA. A group of women from a treatment house has volunteered to help with service work during the convention. We currently do not have a Hospitality Chair. I have asked a few people if they would be willing to step into the position, but I have not received a definite answer yet. In the meantime, that is not stopping me from making sure everything is covered. Other than that, things are going well. Convention merchandise is available online through the NACONA website. Hoodies can be ordered online, and members have the option to add their clean date to the hoodie.

~ TOOK BREAK ~

Note: 12_ of 17_ GSRs are present. Quorum was /-was not established

YASC MINUTES

OLD BUSINESS:

MOTION/IDEA

Date: 7/12/26

Motion/Idea: Approve 2500 for the Unity Day Campout -
can be made in multiple payments. Insurance
will be paid off the card. ~~the rest in cash~~
~~by September Area~~

Intent: To continue our annual event!

Name: Bailey G - Candlelight GSR Seconded by: Jacob G. Living proof GSR

Passed: Failed: Chairperson:

Approved: 12

Motion passes

PR Rent / Treehouse Discussion

Jessica: Regarding the PR rent check to Treehouse, we talked about it last night. They were finally able to locate the check, and it will be reflected on the next report.

Annette: We can talk with Treehouse about the fact that we have not been meeting there and see if they would be willing to roll that credit over into next year, especially since there is already money allocated for those meetings that is owed to Treehouse.

NEW BUSINESS:

NONE

OPEN FORUM:

NONE

Close Meeting: 1st – (Jacob – Living Proof) 2nd – (Sean-Michael – Gratitude Too)

YASC MINUTES

Financial report

8/09/2026

Income	
Description	Amount
Donations	494.00
Literature [Cash]	475.20
Literature [Check]	
Activities [Cash]	
PayPal Transfer	<86.37>
Merchandise [Cash]	
NACONA	
Total:	969.20

Expenses	
Description	Amount
Regional Donation	0.00
Literature	<509.59>
Printing Supplies	
Storage	<111.93>
PR Rent [Check]	
Rent	20.00
Total:	20.00

Donations		
Groups	Representative	Amount
707 – Wickenburg	Karen	15.00
A Boy and His Dog	Dave	120.00
A New Light	Dave	40.00
Biscuits & Gravy	Jay	60.00
Candlelight	Aleena	0.00
Girls Gone Clean	Shelby	60.00
Gratitude Too	Sean-Michael	0.00
Instant Gratification	Aubrey	0.00
Lit on Saturday Night	Annette	0.00
Little White Book	John	0.00
Living Proof	Jacob	0.00
Looner Nooner	Trent	34.00
Lost & Found	Vincent	0.00
No Matter What	Chuck	38.00
Recovery Girl Gang	Cassidy	20.00
We Can We Will	Susie	25.00
We Do Recover	Paul	82.00
Total:		494.00

Floating Budgets	
Description	Amount
H&I	
PR	
Total	0.00

Final Balance	
Description	Amount
Starting Balance	3,909.24
Income	969.20
Expenses	20.00
Ending Balance	4,858.44
Deposit	949.20